The St Paul’s Association

st paul’s school

Telephone (07) 3261 1388

bald hills, 4036 

Facsimile (07) 3261 4521

music supporters’ group

“Working Harmoniously Together”


Minutes of the monthly meeting of the Music Supporters Group held on Monday 06/06/2011.  The meeting was opened at 7:00 pm.

Welcome from Leigh Robertson. Attendance record circulated.

Attendance

Irene Morison, Janet Luton, Glenda Judkins, Leigh Robertson, Bridget Ingle, Gordon Webster, Annette Young, Kate Wilson, Bronwyn Gibbs

Apologies: 

Andrea Blackford, Patrizia McKay, Mark Fry, Sue Simpson, Denise Symons,
Confirmation of May 2011 Minutes

	Motion:
	To approved May 2011 minutes

	Moved:
	Kate Wilson

	Seconded:

	Gordon Webster

	Result:
	Moved


Correspondence report

Incoming

SMS Text notification from Andrea Blackford regarding – Letters received – that St Paul’s support groups now have the facility to apply online for a liquor license. This should be noted for when required for another function such as “Jazz on the lawn”. 

Outgoing

· Emailed Mary Ryan with notification of approval for Barbeque sausage sizzle – for the Wizard of Oz production.

Business /Actions arising from correspondence

None. 
Association report – Gordon Webster
· Swimming supporting group discussed putting facility with canteen facilities next to pool. Looking at a number of options including portable trailer. Will be discussed further at next association meeting.

· Discussed new amendments to Attunga Street car-park. Lollipop person being sought with local person targeting, due to limited hours required – position to be trailed over 12 months. Parking in this area still source of ongoing problems. 

· Tuck-shop struggling to remain financially sustainable. Looking at rationalisation of paid staff hours.  Uniform shop cash flow concerns due to amount of funds tied up stock.

· Discussed whether bringing dogs onto the school grounds (during sporting events, etc) was an acceptable. Is becoming a more common practice and poses a degree of risk.

· Next Meeting 14/6

Treasurer’s report 

Glenda Jackson presented the report for May 2011 (Mark Fry absent)   See appendix 1

	Motion:
	The treasurer’s report be accepted

	Moved:
	Glenda Judkins for Mark Fry

	Seconded:

	Annette Young 

	Result:
	Carried


Business arising from Treasurer’s report

The treasurer requested discussion of the following:

1. Motion to approve the additional expenditure of $189 for the COA invoice.
2. Motion to approve the COA amount for this year – giving the association approval to pay on our behalf and allocate.

	Motion:
	To approve the additional expenditure of $189 for the COA invoice 

	Moved:
	Leigh Robertson

	Seconded:

	Annette Young

	Result:
	Carried


Nomination for 

	Motion:
	To approve the COA amount for this year – giving the association approval to pay on our behalf and allocate. This is at a cost of $600.

	Moved:
	Leigh Robertson

	Seconded:

	Bridget Ingle

	Result:
	Carried


The receipts for the musical barbeque were presented for payment. These totalled only $102.80.  As the amount of $600 had been approved for this in line with last year’s expenditure, this represents a saving of $497.20.  The saving was due to parental assistance in catering instead of using the theatre staff – many thanks to those volunteers as their assistance made this catering a very economical exercise.

Music Department Report

Bronwyn Gibbs presented the school report. See Appendix 2

Business /Actions arising from Music Department report.
MSG supporter Mr McKay has offered to match the purchase of a piccolo trumpet if school makes a purchase –cost of each instrument is approximately $3,000.  

School also requires purchase of at least one new Flugel horns - approximate cost of $2,000 each.  Funding purchases to be considered after consultation with the school budget allowances.  Other items requiring purchase includes: electronic keyboards, violins for the primary students, and chairs and other furniture for the music centre. These need to be included in budget current budget.  MSG may be asked to assist with funding, if needed. 

General  Business:

Progress of sourcing a mace for Mr Weal to use with any marching was queried. Bronwyn has forwarded a number of websites to Mr Weal showing maces available, for his consideration. 
Fundraising ideas for balance of year discussed. The following ideas raised:

· Bunnings BBQ. 

· Cocktail party or function – (reminded the foundation day cocktail party has already been scheduled for Friday night – 4th November 2011.  

· Wine drive / wine tasting

· Socks drive

· Jazz on the lawn – with wine sales / tasting (will need to leave this until next year due to current music and scholastic schedule).

Group to research further ideas and bring information to next meeting.

Meeting closed at 7:55pm.  

Appendix 1

St. Pauls School (Bald Hills) Supporters’ Association

Music Supporters Group

Working Harmoniously Together 

Treasurer’s Report for May 2011

	Balance as per cash book 30th April 2011
	17,172.74

	add May Income
	960.00

	Less May  Expenditure
	1,058.75

	Balance as per cash book 31st May 2011
	17,073.99

	
	

	
	

	Represented By:
	

	Income
	

	Chocolate receipts
	960.00

	
	

	
	960.00

	
	

	
	

	Expenses
	

	Strings Tour Shirts
	1,058.75

	
	

	
	

	
	1,058.75

	
	

	Outstanding Commitments
	

	Tours Shirts
	1,500.00

	School Musical
	600.00

	
	

	
	

	Available Funds
	14,973.99

	
	


Appendix 2

Music Supporters Meeting:  June 2011
May commenced with a Day of Excellence for the Year 5 band.  Tutors, mentors and students spent the day learning new material and finished with a concert.  This is a very beneficial day for the beginner band members.

Choral workshops: At beginning of May, the choirs had workshops with Dr Chris Kiver, from USA.  Chris previously lived in Brisbane and was happy to come and teach the students his choral techniques.

Results from QYMA:  Big Band were awarded Gold and 3rd place, Stage Band awarded Silver. Clint Allen commented that the QYMA was run very well this year with nice programs, good venue and good adjudicators.

Pine River Strings Festival:  Vivace Strings and St Paul’s Strings performed with Pine Rivers High and Kurwongbah State School string ensembles at the Pine Rivers High School auditorium on Tuesday, 3rd May.  This is an annual event and is good for community relations.

Strings Tour update:

· Bronwyn travelled to Toowoomba to inspect and organize performances at a retirement village, St. Lukes Anglican Cathedral and Picnic Point café.

· Invoice for Tour polo shirts was given to Mark Fry for urgent payment. $673.75
Musical:  The Wizard of Oz was a spectacular performance by cast, stage crew, sound/lighting and the musicians.  It was a very professional show and was practically full-house each performance.  

Budget:
Budget 2012 time is fast approaching.

St Paul’s Symphony:  First performance of 2011 (except Assembly) - “Elixir of Life” Concert with Seaside Orchestra. On Sunday, 29th May the orchestra showed their talent at the Eventide Auditorium.  

John Hoffman:  Big Band, Stage Band and Jazz Ensemble members enjoyed afternoon of workshops with John Hoffman.

Year 3 Strings Concert:  The young beginner strings held their first performance in Room 1.  The audience was packed and very appreciative of their hard work and enthusiasm.

Adrian Head recital:  Members of staff, tutors and students of Adrian enjoyed his recital at St Andrews Uniting Church, Ann Street on Sunday 5th June.  He performed very well with a variety of accompanists from piano, church organ and string quartet.

School pull-up banners.  Julie Hillier organized the MSG and music Department banner changes.  They were not ready for the “Elixir of Life” concert, but are ready for Jazzin Up the Mall competition in July.

Tracy Davidson:  Has supplied MSG with spreadsheet of medallions/awards at the Celebration of Achievements.  
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